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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

November 6, 2013
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE MILWAUKEE METROPOLITAN SEWERAGE DISTRICT AND THE AIRPORT DIVISION OF MILWAUKEE COUNTY FOR THE BENEFICIAL REUSE OF AIRCRAFT DE-ICING FLUID
POLICY



Milwaukee County Board approval is required for certain intergovernmental cooperative

agreements.
BACKGROUND
During inclement winter weather conditions, departing aircraft serving General Mitchell International Airport are externally treated with a glycol-based de-icing fluid to ensure flight safety.  Due to the water pollutant potential of the de-icing fluid migrating into the waterways adjacent to GMIA, the State of Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources mandates GMIA to collect a percentage of all de-icing fluid that is applied during the inclement weather season.  The Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) through its South Shore Water Reclamation Facility (South Shore) has excess capacity to process GMIA’s collected de-icing fluid while in return generating useful gas which South Shore uses to generate electricity.

Due to the need for GMIA to have a long-term treatment option for collected de-icing fluid along with the gas-to-energy production benefits to the MMSD by processing de-icing fluid, an Intergovernmental Cooperative Agreement between both parties is warranted.  This Intergovernmental Cooperative Agreement defines operational procedures such as delivery, concentrations, processes, and details fixed charges the Airport will pay to the MMSD for treatment.  The Intergovernmental Cooperative Agreement becomes effective upon the date of signature by the MMSD and the Airport and expires on June 1, 2018. 
RECOMMENDATION

The Director, Department of Transportation, recommends entering into an Intergovernmental Cooperative Agreement with the Milwaukee Metro Sewerage District for the beneficial reuse of aircraft de-icing fluid, expiring on June 1, 2018.
FISCAL NOTE

GMIA will pay MMSD approximately $18,000 per year during the term of this agreement.  The funding for this activity is collected from the airlines through a glycol recovery fee. 
Prepared by:  
Greg Failey, Airport Environmental Manager
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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